

Friday, February 09, 2018

Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong

General Secretary,
The Presbyterian Church in Taiwan (PCT).

Dear Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong,

Warm Greetings from the Presbyterian Church of Korea (PCK)!

This is with great sadness and shock that I learned about the earthquake at the East Coast of Hualien City and Hualien County in Taiwan on last Tuesday, 6<sup>th</sup> February 2018. We share the grief all the people who are affected by the devastating earthquake and on a personal note, I believe that you and the families of all colleges in the PCT office are safe. I also hope and believe that all those persons who were unaccounted for are found safe and all those who were injured recovering well.

I extend my sincere appreciations to Rev. Lim Ui-Lian, PCT Programme Secretary for Church and Society and Rev. Omi Wilang, Programme Secretary for Indigenous Church and Society for their immediate disaster response to help and rescue the affected. As they, together with volunteers involve in the benevolent efforts and rescue operations, know that our prayers are with them. Thank you also for extending your kind support to our country men who have been affected by this earthquake.

As you continue the disaster relief and put your efforts to normalize the situation, we hope and pray that the cold spell and rains will not worsen the situation. Once again, our sincere prayers for the speedy recovery and wellbeing of all the affected.

On behalf all the members of the PCK.

Sincerely Yours in Christ,

Rev. Chang-bae Byun

General Secretary

The Presbyterian Church of Korea